
 May meeting notes: 
 7:30 pm, meeting called to order.  32 members in attendance. 
 No Presidents, vice presidents, secretary or Safety Officer reports. 
 Treasurer’s report by John Edwards. -  John reported the amount of funds we have in our 

checking account, savings account and cash on hand (not public domain information).  Only 
two expenses last month were Staples for membership card laminating sheets and the electric 
bill. 

 Field Marshall’s report  -  Tom and Tom reported that the first weed spraying application to the 
runway has been completed and expect 4 more throughout the season.  Runway looks great! 

 New Business: 
o Avon Spring scheduled for Saturday the 6th, due to possible in climate weather, go-nogo 

decision will be made by 6 pm Friday to postpone till the 13th. 
o THANK YOU to everyone who participated in the April 22nd Adopt A Highway cleanup. 
o  2018 dues increase proposal will be voted on at the June meeting: 

 $40 per year for individual membership 
 $60 per year for family membership (must reside in same household) 
 $20 initial onetime fee for a new member 
 Eliminate the member renew $20 late fee 

o Vote on when dues are to be paid, yearly or go by calendar month. 
o Memorial Day cookout and flying  -  Vote was made to host our annual Memorial Day 

cookout for members and family on Sunday May 28th.  Club will get meat, buns and 
drinks.  Members bring a side dish. 

o Clubhouse overhang  -  we voted to add an awning (overhang) on the north side of the 
clubhouse.  Carl Blackwell volunteered to lead the engineering and design effort. 

o Hendricks County Fair  -  We will participate if the fair board contacts us.   

 

 Old Business: 
o Newsletter  -  John Lawyer has published his first newsletter.  If you have articles, want 

adds, tips, anything, please get in touch with John.  Thank you to John. 
o Electrical outlets  -  John Louden is planning on adding drop outlets under the awning to 

alleviate the congestion on the poles.  
o Website  -  Anyone that needs anything on the website,  for sale items, tips, pictures, 

videos get in touch me Rege or John. 

 

 Upcoming events: 
o Indianapolis RC Modelers electric fly in at Morristown on 20-May. 



o Blacksheep family cookout and flying on Sunday 28-May. 
o Brazil IN float fly in on 11-Jun at Universal Indiana. 
o Blacksheep 10th annual warbird Fly In 24-Jun. 

 

 Show N Tell: 
o John Louden showed his tug boat built from a kit he purchased at Toledo.  Boat is 

named “Scuffy” and John engineered all the running gear with modern motors, ESC and 
LiPo batteries. 

 

 Meeting adjourned  -  Joe Miller winner of the 50/50 raffle. 

 

 


